
 
Dear House Municipal Government and Housing Committee Members, 
 
I am in favor of Bill H 7060. I have lived in Tiverton for a few years. The Seapowet beach and 
recreation area is a beautiful area enjoyed by hundreds of people.  I enjoy walked the beach 
with my chocolate and black labs. I am shocked that the CRMC designated a private oyster farm 
in this public recreation spot.  How can an agency that is supposed to protect the RI shoreline 
approve a private lease that takes away access from the public. Please stop this from 
happening.  Allowing 2 brothers to profit at the expense of the general public is wrong.   
 
Thank you. 
Glenn Melanson 

801 Seapowet Ave. 
 
 


